
 

Revista da ABENO • 19(2):1, 2019 – DOI: 10.30979/rev.abeno.v19i2.949 

1 

                                                                                    EDITORIAL 

 

 
 

Echoes of the 34thABENO Annual Meeting 

 

The City of Recife received us with great affection in the early days of August 2019 for 

another remarkable moment, when we shared the most privileged space for the discussion of 

dental education in Brazil: the ABENO Annual Meeting, this time with the central theme 

“Horizons for dental education”. 

 

Faced with an unfavorable political and economic scenario, the Teaching Commission has 

greatly organized a very high-quality scientific program. Similarly, the Local Commission 

took care of every detail for the success of the event. The interaction between faculty, 

directors, preceptors, undergraduate and graduate students, representatives of associations 

and governmental spheres has once again fueled the debate, facing a new ENADE cycle and 

the revision of the National Curriculum Guidelines for Dentistry courses.  

 

ABENO continues to strive to meet its objectives, including the dissemination of scientific 

production related to dental education. I am pleased to present another edition of the ABENO 

Journal, with articles that address relevant and in-depth topics that greatly interest all readers. 

 

Good reading! 

 

Vania Fontanella 

President of ABENO 
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